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Celebrating half a century………… 
 
This special edition of the Lucan Newsletter celebrates the 50

th
 

year of its publication, I think that I can state without fear of 

contradiction that we hold the honour of being the oldest parish 

newsletter in the country.  What began as a publication of the 

local GAA was handed over to the parish of St. Mary and has 

become a Newsletter not just for the parish of Lucan but a 

community publication covering the many and varied aspects of 

Lucan life, religious, sporting cultural etc. In addition to covering the news of the three 

Lucan Catholic Parishes, we also serve as a community space for the Church of Ireland, 

Presbyterian and Methodist Churches of Lucan. This reflects the excellent relations we enjoy 

between the churches. 

 

Shortly after my arrival in the parish I went along one Thursday to meet the team who 

prepare the newsletter each week, and they proudly told me that in two years’ time the 

newsletter would be 50 years old. When I pointed out how marvellous they were to be so 

many years involved I got some funny looks and quickly tried to make amends by assuring 

them that not one among them looked a day over 40, much to their amusement. (I lied!) 

 

Many of the originators of the Lucan Newsletter have gone to God since those early days, 

and we do well to remember the time and commitment they devoted to the newsletter 

through the years. In addition to the editorial group there have also been the many people 

associated in putting it together physically and ensuring it reaches the readers each week, 

indeed these are too numerous to mention. In the early days many young people of the 

schools took an active role in the sale and distribution. 

 

I have been writing the front page for the past two years and I am always amazed by the 

number of people who refer to what I have written when I meet them in different situations 

around the parish, indeed many assure me that they look forward to each week’s newsy and 

interesting edition. 

 

 Lucan is a lively community with a great spread of clubs, associations and a myriad of 

activities sporting, cultural etc, and it is great that we have a publication that reflects and 

encourages that broad spectrum of community life. 

 

So as a blow-in may I congratulate all who have had a hand act or part in the past 50 years of 

the Lucan Newsletter. In particular, thanks to those whose current weekly commitment 

ensures that is appears each week. May it endure for another 50 years – at least! 

 

If you want to take a stroll down memory lane the Newsletter has its own web site where 

archived copies can be viewed: 

www.lucannewsletter.ie 

 

 

Fr. Philip Curran  

 

http://www.lucannewsletter.ie/


There were Three Wise Men………. 
The Rev. Fr. Con O’Herlihy was like a breath of 

fresh air when he arrived in Lucan back in 1966. 

He was a ‘can do, guyô, long before the term was 

invented.  
 

On spotting Nuacht na 

Sáirséalaigh weekly 

news sheet, a light 

went on, and together 

with Tommy Higgins 

(Lucan Sarsfields), 

and Laurence 

McCarthy (Principal of Lucan BNS), they got the 

show on the road, and by 1967 Lucan Newsletter 

was born. It was of course with the help of one 

wise woman – Sr. Oliver (Susan), who looked after 

the actual printing.  
 

Though all are passed on to their eternal reward, it 

is fitting to remember them, Sr. Oliver’s first 

anniversary falling at this time. 
 

We hope they’re all pleased with how things have 

progressed! 
 
 
 

Lucan Lions Club 
"Serving Lucan Community since 1988" 
 

SENIOR CITIZENS  
TEA DANCE  
Put on your dancing shoes and 

“Rock me Mama like a Wagon 

Wheel” 

Spa Hotel on Thursday 2 

March 2017, 6.00pm. 

For further details contact Eilene Tucker 086 

1009371 
 

If you require any further information on Lucan 

Lions Club please contact:  

Email: lucanlionsclub@gmail.com 

Lions Club President: 086 2394616 

Website: www.lucanlionsclub.com 
 
 

 

Hillcrest Estate/Beaumont Cottages/ 
Newcastle Road Residents Assoc. 
Annual General Meeting will take place 

on Monday 6 March 2017 at 8.15pm, in St 

Thomasô NS Hall Esker.   

It is an opportunity to meet and share your ideas 

with your neighbours and see how together you can 

work to shape the future of our area.  Your 

presence would be greatly appreciated.  
 

Check out our Facebook page or contact 

hralucan@gmail.com. 

Lucan Drama 
Book your tickets for the Theatre/Dinner event 

March 3
rd

 Friday at 6280494 Spa Hotel. 

4 course Dinner and play £25. 
 

'The Pure of Heart' is a 

comedy written by John B 

Keane and directed by 

Donail Downes. John B 

Keane had a wonderful 

knack of creating very individual and distinct 

characters based on the various people he 

encountered during his life in rural Ireland. Some 

of these characters can be found in this One Act 

Comedy which is guaranteed to give us all a good 

laugh! 
 

Contacts:  

Sheila 0872547725; Bernie 0864015794 

Email dramalucan@gmail.com 

Find us on Facebook. 

Visit our website   www.lucandrama.ie 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Lucan St. Patrick’s Day Parade 
A big congratulations to all at Lucan Newsletter on 

their 50
th

 Birthday.  Thank you for all your support 

over the 26 years that the Parade has been running 

in Lucan. 

Lucan St Patricks Day Parade Committee. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

THURSDAY 2
nd

 MARCH 2017, 7.30pm  

Glenroyal Hotel, Maynooth  

 

Tickets û20 - 086 3752940  

standrewsnspta@gmail.com  

 

Raffle Prizes Galore! 
 

Assets Model Agency, Hair by Deirdre Lawless, 

Penneys, Lisa Baker, Liffey Valley, Divine, Vanity 

Fair, Lulu Belle, and many moreé.. 

 

http://www.lucanlionsclub.com/


Vacancy  
Self-Employed 
Advertising 
Representative/ 
Agent 

 

Liffey Sound, the Community Radio Station for 

Lucan and its Environs, is seeking applications for 

the above position. The successful person will seek 

sponsorship for the station’s programmes and 

advertisements for broadcast during our weekly 58 

hour schedule. Proven sales experience is essential. 

Remuneration for this self- employed position will 

be strictly on a commission basis. 

Replies with cv’s, by e-mail, to 

stationmanager@liffeysoundfm.ie, before 25th 

February 2017. 
 

www.liffeysoundfm.ie or catch up on Facebook 
 

Liffey Sound 96.4FM- Lucan's Community radio 

station! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Esker Active Retirement Assoc. 
Hi all.  Wow our club was full this week!  We had 

52 of our members taking part, so the place was 

buzzing.  In our back room we had our ten people 

who are taking part in the computer/internet 

training with Third Age trainers Ruth and Louise.  

Everyone got on really well for their first day of 

training.  Good to see Pauline back to us today 

after her stay in hospital.   
 

Walking football:  well we had no 

Stephen today so we did our walking 

football ourselves with Vincent 

doing referee.  Some great games 

were had by all with me representing 

Co Down in honour of the great Leo Murphy who 

died this week.  However, Co Kerry’s 

representative Treasa got sent off today by Vincent 

for tackling a bit too hard… (He’s a Dub Treasa, 

you were just playing too well!!!)  On Treasa’s 

form today in mid-field, Eamon Fitzmorris could 

be taking a trip up to our club to sign her up!!  By 

the time we got into our fourth game, some of us 

were beginning to tire as it’s no joke running up 

and down that pitch trying to score and defend.  

Tom you scored two brilliant goals today, real skill 

there.  He’s a Cavan man….. 
 

Trip to Clonakilty in West Cork:  Date 

confirmed for Mon 20
th

 March 2017.  Brilliant deal 

with bed, breakfast and evening meal plus evening 

entertainment and a luxury coach from Lucan to 

Cork and back with day trips each day.  Anymore 

of our members wanting to come along please let 

us know.  Helen will be looking for a deposit soon 

to secure your places.   
 

Again a very big crowd playing indoor bowls and 

whist today.  Scrabble was being played in the 

kitchen as the place was so full.   
 

We nearly ran out of time this week, but Helen had 

us all on the floor for the line dancing and we 

learned another new dance today.  Great fun all-

round.   

Please try and remember to wear trainers/flat shoes 

for the walking football or you won’t be able to 

play.  See you all next Wed at 1.30pm. 
 

Marian (Club Secretary) 086 1269 043 ï 

contactable between 3pm ï 5pm on weekdays only. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

St Joseph’s College, Lucan - Open Evening 
 

Tuesday February 28th 2017, 7-9 pm 
 

All are welcome, especially parents and students intending to transfer to St Joseph’s College in  

2018, 2019, 2020. All areas of school life, subjects and extra-curricular activities will be on display 

 



Helping with the Newsletter 
Hi to all the Newsletter Staff, 

Many congratulations on your upcoming 50th. It's 

brilliant. Just thought I would share my story of my 

helping days with the Newsletter.  
 

When I went into 4th class aged 9, Sr. Oliver was 

my teacher. I made a decision to be very good and 

do all I could to keep on her right side. So when 

she started to look for class helpers my hand went 

up at all times but I was never picked. As she made 

her way along her list, my arm was getting sore. 

She then said she was looking for a helper for the 

Newsletter, before she finished talking my arm was 

up. To my delight she said 'yes you Catherine Mc 

Nally'.  
 

Well I was thrilled, but my bubble was soon burst 

when she told me I had to be at the school at 9.30 

on a Saturday morning. How was I going to tell my 

Mam I needed bus fare for Saturday.  I decided I 

was not going to back down because I was keeping 

on Sr. Oliver's right side. Home I went and told my 

Mam the news, all she said was sure it will be 

bright and you can walk down. This must have 

been where I got my love of walking.  
 

So every Saturday morning, I walked down and 

back to Ballydowd to help with the Newsletter. 

Home I came with my free copy without the staple, 

you were allowed one free copy but you were not 

allowed to staple it.  
 

Coming to the end of our year with Sr. Oliver she 

was getting tired of us and we were getting tired of 

her, so a lot of time we got into trouble. One Friday 

myself and my friend Patricia Coxon from 

Palmerstown, got a telling off just before the bell 

went; she put our names up on the blackboard for 

correction on Monday, this meant we worried all 

weekend!  
 

But as normal on Saturday morning, off I went to 

help with the Newsletter. Just as we finished I was 

in the classroom by myself. I looked up at the black 

board, and saw my name and Patricia's. In a flash I 

rubbed them out and sat back down at my 

Newsletter. Then home I went.  
 

As Monday came around I became 

very worried about what I had done. I 

told Patricia in the line and she 

looked just as worried as I felt. The 

bell went; in we walked to class as we 

said our prayers Sr. Oliver kept 

looking at the board but said nothing 

and for once in my life it paid off 

being a Newsletter helper.  
 

Enjoy the celebrations, 

Catherine Kelly 

 

Well, Storm Doris arrived 

for our 50
th

 Birthday Party 

 .... and made a good effort at 

blowing out the candles! 

Luckily, we didn’t lose our 

power, and are able to bring 

you this special edition. 
 

Our sincere thanks to Martone Press for printing 

this colour issue, and thanks also to all the shops 

that sell the Newsletter weekly. A special thank 

you to Christy Gannon of Celbridge Print, who 

looks after our weekly paper supply.   
 

Thank you to all those who sent good wishes on 

the occasion. We appreciate that it is yourselves, 

the readers and contributors who have kept it going 

so long. 
 

A great many volunteer printers and typists have 

played their part in the 50 years – it would be nice 

to make their acquaintance again, and reminisce 

about the olden days. Let us know where you are 

these days! 

 

Pancake Tuesday fast 

approaching – Birdie loves 

pancakes; between them and the 

birthday cake, he’ll be grounded 

for a week! 

 

Mid-term this past week! Hope all the boys and 

girls had a good time despite the weather. Roads 

were great in the morning time, but parking was 

hard come by at Liffey Valley during the day.  

 

Boys in Green take on France in the 

Aviva this weekend - hopefully, they’ll 

get the right result.  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ELVIS &  
The Way it Was Orchestra  
 

Sat. 25th Feb. at 8pm 

Garda Boat Club 

Islandbridge 

Tickets €15 
 

Main fundraiser for the  

Chapelizod Summer Festival 2017 
 

Contact: Emer on 087 9162880  

or mail emer.fay@itb.ie for tickets 
 

or directly from Kevin Doyle,  

Fruit & Veg. Shop, Ballyfermot 

 

 

 



Lucan ICA 
Tues 28

th
 Feb: Craft 

Morning as usual in the 

Bungalow, 10am – 12.30pm. 
 

Wed 1
st
 March: Business 

Meeting 8pm. We hope for a good attendance of 

members. 
 

Get Well Wishes to our members who are unwell 

at this time. 

 

 

Lucan Active Retirement Assoc. 
Our trip to Shelbourne Park has been cancelled due 

to unforeseen circumstances. 
 

We are going to Springfield Hotel instead – Dinner 

and Dancing on the same date, 9
th

 March. Joyce is 

taking names for those who are not on the 

Shelbourne Park list. 
 

Names and monies being taken for “Evita” in Bord 

Gais, also for the Murder Mystery weekend in 

Sligo - €20 deposit.  
 

Whist Results 21
st
 Feb: 1

st
 Robin Adamson, 2

nd
 

Marguerite Cunningham, 3
rd

 Miriam Walsh. 
 

We are now in a position to take new members, so 

if you are interested in joining us, please call in any 

Thursday morning. We meet from 11.30am to 

2.30pm. You will be most welcome.  

F.F. 

 

 

Pilgrimages 
 

Medjugorje  
Departing from Dublin for 9  

nights on 8
th

 May 2017 

Spiritual Director: Fr Aloysius.  Cost €599 p.p.s. 

Price includes: Return day flight from Dublin , half 

board basis, luxury coach transfers accompanied by 

local guide, full religious programme  operated  by 

Marian Pilgrimages, 24 hour emergency assistance, 

all airport and local taxes, fully comprehensive 

insurance.   Contact Pat and Phil 087 2238911 
 

 

Medjugorje  
Departing from Dublin  for 9 nights from 4

th
 

October 2017.  Fully inclusive] 

Cost €599 p.p.s 

Spiritual Director: Fr Philip Curran 

Marian Pilgrimages, 24 hour emergency assistance, 

all airport and local taxes, fully comprehensive 

insurance.    

Contact Pat and Phil 087 2238911 or 01 6281436 

 

 

 

Lucan Library – early March events 
Tel:  01 6216422. lucan@sdublincoco.ie 

www.southdublinlibraries.ie 
 

Story Time: Tuesdays, 3.00pm, for 3-5 year olds. 
 

Toddler Time - Wednesday 1 March, 10am - Fun, 

educational joint activity for pre-school children and 

their parent/guardian. One-off workshop. Booking 

essential via www.eventbrite.ie/e/toddler-time-10317-

tickets-32126351783. Library card required when 

booking.  
 

World Book Day - Family Storytelling 

Saturday 4 March with Roisin Murphy. Bring all the 

family, parents/guardians etc. One ticket for each adult 

or child attending.  

12.30-1.15pm - for under 6s. Book here: 

www.eventbrite.ie/e/world-book-day-family-storytelling-

under-6s-tickets-32181918986. 

1.30-2.30pm - for 7+ age. Book here: 

www.eventbrite.ie/e/world-book-day-family-storytelling-

7-tickets-32182840743 
 

Art & Creativity with Elena 

Wednesday 8 March, 3.30pm, for 9-11 year olds. 

Booking essential, via www.eventbrite.ie/e/art-creativity-

9-11-years-tickets-32126610557 
 

Yoga as Gaeilge - Tuesday 7 March, 10am and 

11.30am. For pupils aged 8-12 years. 2 x Class Visits, 

one class per session. Now booking, contact the library 

on 016216422, email: lucan@sdublincoco.ie or call in. 
 

Story Time as Gaeilge - Tuesday 7 & 14 March, 3-

3.30pm- For 3-5 year olds. All welcome. 
 

Enterprise Week 6-10 March - Increase Your Confidence 

and Your Job Opportunities - Wednesday 1 March, 

6.30-8pm. Ideal for anyone currently looking to find 

work or change jobs/careers, this is a short workshop for 

personal reflection to pinpoint the area where confidence 

building is needed. It’s important to remember that 

reduced confidence in one area does not necessarily need 

to affect overall confidence. 

Booking required, now booking. Contact the library 

at lucan@sdublincoco.ie, ph. 016216422 or call in. 
 

Adult Creative Writing Group 

Thursday 2 & 16 March, 10am ï 12pm 

New members welcome, contact the library. 
 

Positive Parenting: Parenting is Tough...and that's 

OK!! - Monday 6 March, 7-8pm 

Presented by Allen O'Donoghue of 

www.helpme2parent.ie.  Now booking, contact the 

library on 016216422, email: lucan@sdublincoco.ie or 

call in. 
 

(Full list of monthôs events next week) 

 

 
Happiness always looks small while you hold it in 
your hands, but let it go and you learn at once how 
big and precious it is  

 
 
 

mailto:lucan@sdublincoco.ie
http://www.southdublinlibraries.ie/
http://www.eventbrite.ie/e/toddler-time-10317-tickets-32126351783
http://www.eventbrite.ie/e/toddler-time-10317-tickets-32126351783
mailto:lucan@sdublincoco.ie
http://www.helpme2parent.ie/


Anniversaries  
 

 

Behan (Bridget ð Ciss) 

5 th  Anniversary ð 1st  March.  
Late of Dodsboro Cottages. 

Mam, you are loved and 

Remembered every day. 

You will always be loved 

And never forgotten. 

Greatly missed by Ann and Mary, Frank  

and Junior and family x x x x x 

 

Byrne (Patrick -  Paddy) 

1st  Anniversary ð 25 th  February  
We thought about you yesterday  

and the days before that too. 

We think of you in silence, 

We often speak your name. 

All we have are memories  

and your picture in a frame. 

Your memory is a keepsake 

from which we will never part. 

God has you in his arms, 

We have you in our hearts. 

Loved and missed by Maeve, sons, Damien, Austin 

and Denis, Daughters-in-law and ten 

grandchildren. 

Anniversary Mass 7pm, Saturday 25
th

.  

 

Ray Carroll  

2nd Anniversary ð 2nd March  
In loving memory of a dear husband and father 

What we would give if we could say hello 

See your smile and hear your voice 

Many a day your name is spoken 

And many an hour you are in our thoughts 

Rest in peace Ray, xxx 

Lots of love from Bea, Adam and Emma,  

extended family and friends. 

 

May (Mary) Dobbs  

4 th  Anniversary ð 22 nd February  
Late of Dodsborough Cottages  

Remembering you is easy, we do it every day 

Missing you is the hardest part  

As it never goes away 

To hear your voice, to see your smile 

To sit with you and talk for awhile 

Would be our greatest wish 

Today, tomorrow, our whole life through 

We shall always love and remember you 

Always remembered by your sons, daughters, 

daughters in law, sons in law, grand children, 

great grand children, and great great grand 

children. 

 

 

Duff (Tom) 4 th  Anniversary  
The years have stacked up and multiplied 

Since you had to go 

It seems more like days than years 

It hurts us just as much right now 

Parts of us are different  

It can never be the same 

Its like some moved the goalposts 

Or even changed the game 

One thing can never change though 

That's the love we always share 

Knowing you are still with us 

Knowing that you are always there 

 

Kenneth Farmer  

20 th  Anniversary ð 2nd March  
When tomorrow starts without me 

Please try to understand 

That Jesus came and called my name  

And took me by the hand  

He said my place was ready 

In Heaven far above 

And that I’d have to leave behind 

All those I dearly loved. 

In loving memory of my husband, father, 

grandfather and great-granddad 

 

Mary Gogarty (Neé Feeney)  

-  5 th  Anniversary  
Time passes by so quickly but you are not 

forgotten. Your family and friends wish so much 

that you were still here with us. 

 

Neill Muldowney  

1st  Anniversary ð 26 th  February  
In loving memory of a loving son, brother, uncle, 

brother-in-law and friends 

Along the road of suffering you found a little lane 

That took you up to heaven and ended all your pain 

You may be out of sight, we may be worlds apart 

But you are always in our prayers  

And forever in our hearts 

Missed and always loved, Dad and Mam, brother, 

sisters, brothers-in-law, sister-in-law, nephews, 

nieces, grandaunt Susan and his many friends. 

Rest in peace 

 

 

Birthday Remembrance  

Maura OõToole (nee Slattery) 

90 th  Birthday Remembrance  
Formally of Sarsfield Park, Lucan 

Loved always, never forgotten 

Love Sylvia, Patricia, Ronald, Colm and Sandra 

and all our families 

 



A dip in the early archives……. 
 
 

8
th

 October 1968 

Emigration: Our Problem 

There are two important facts about emigration: 

1 It has been going on a long time from this 

country. 

2 It is often due to economic necessity. 

Sometimes the result of that is that there 

are millions of Irish descent in foreign 

countries and they look in varying degrees 

of loyalty to this country as their 

homeland. Most have been successful, 

some have been exceptionally successful 

in their adopted country; some have not 

been able to make the grade in stiff 

competition. We want to send our exiles 

our personal greetings today; let us write 

to them regularly. 
 
 

9
th

 July 1968 

We are glad that the provision of a swimming pool 

is being examined by members of the County 

Council. We understand that the site in question is 

on the banks of the Griffeen River. This is rather 

astonishing, as the traditional swimming place in 

Lucan is at the Weir, behind the Mall.  

 

Swimmers at the Weir in 1971 – Gregory Reid, 

Kevin Gannon, Gerard Byrne, Tommy Ennis, J. 

Jackson, Marie Hanlon, Veronica Sheridan and 

Cora Lowry.  

 

 

23
rd

 November 1969 

A small group of men in Lucan have been thinking 

about the swimming facilities here and have got an 

architect to bring out a sketch of a modern pool. 

The costs are high. For a proper covered swimming 

pool, heated - £50,000. For an uncovered pool - 

£12,000. The ground is available. 

 

18
th

 January 1970 

Parochial Dance: A 10½ cwt. Bullock has been 

purchased at Maynooth Mart as 1
st
 Prize in the big 

draw to be held at the dance in the Spa Hotel on 

Sunday 25
th

 January. All tickets for the draw and 

dance are going fast so if you desire to support 

parochial affairs by attending, please get your 

tickets without delay. 

 

 

Lollypop Woman, Mrs. Mary Flynn leads the 

children safely across the road at St. Mary’s 

Church. 

 

 

7
th

 July 1968 

First in Europe for Lucan: The electricity supply 

system for Esker Lawns Housing Estate is a new 

underground system. Based on an American 

model, it is known as “underground residential 

distribution” (U.R.D.); it has not been used yet in 

Europe. It is proposed to use the “invisible” system 

in about 20 housing developments at present under 

way throughout the country. 

 

 

School Fundraising Walk 1971 - Sr. Joseph, Fran 

Byrne, Sr. Patrick and Little Joe, all taking part.  



29
th

 September 1968 

The Decimal System: This system is now much 

closer to us than we realise. In August 1969, the 

halfpenny and the farthing will be demonetised. In 

January 1970 the half-crown will be demonetised, 

and in February 1971 there will be a complete 

change to the decimal system which is now almost 

in universal use.   

 

 

Newsletter Printer Tom McGrath arrives for the 

weekly publication. He was also a photographer 

and reporter! 

 

 

24
th

 May 1970 

Cement Strike: The Cement Strike, which is now 

in its 15
th

 week, is causing serious problems 

throughout the country. There is a total of 800 men 

on strike in the cement plants at Drogheda and 

Limerick, but this has had disastrous results in the 

building industry, with employers having to lay off 

about 16,000 workers. It is well known that the 

strike has had a bad effect on Lucan too. 

Lucan has done its little bit to assist during this 

crisis. It has been pretty well advertised and local 

groups are collecting to help the distressed families 

(and distress is a word which is not used in 

exaggeration). The response has been quite good. 

 

 

4
th

 July 1971 

Power Cut: The break in electricity supply in this 

area on Monday last was caused by a pet monkey! 

Barney the monkey owned by Susan Megan of 

Leixlip, was playing with some children when he 

climbed a 38KV transformer and was electrocuted. 

A large area was without supply for fifteen minutes 

as a result. Barney was something of a village pet 

and was often found in the Salmon Leap Inn 

sipping a glass of beer and smoking a pipe. 

6
th

 February 1972 

Bloody Sunday in Derry: Thousands of workers 

throughout the country displayed their sympathy 

and solidarity with their fellow countrymen in 

Northern Ireland last Wednesday. 

We in Lucan played our part too. Hundreds of 

workers from C.P.I., Shackletons, and Hills 

assembled outside the Union Hall, and marched to 

a special Mass in St. Mary’s Church. 

At the head of the procession the Tricolour was 

carried, flanked on both sides by mourning flags. 

As the rain beat down incessantly the marchers, 

young and old, men and women, walked down 

Main Street past the Italian Embassy where their 

flag was at half mast, and up on to the high road to 

the Church. 

The Church was packed to overflow as rev. Fr. 

Hughes celebrated Mass, assisted by Very Rev. Fr. 

Coughlan P.P. and Rev. Fr. O’Herlihy. In a moving 

sermon Fr. Hughes told the congregation that our 

greatest weapon was prayer, and exhorted us to 

pray for our people in Northern Ireland, also to 

pray for guidance for our Political Leaders that 

they may be able to secure a lasting peace. 

 

 

Christmas 1970 - Postal Workers  
Front: Vona Tansey, Owen Murray, Mrs. V. 

Tansey (Postmistress). Back: Kevin Graham, 

Sonny McStay (Van Driver), Tony Collins, John 

Handibode, and Christy Kane.  

 

 

30
th

 July 1972 

Tubber Party: On last Monday there was a most 

unusual Tubber Party. It took place at Tubber Lane 

junction. No invitations were given out. No date 

was set or no money was required; it was a 

complete accident. The organisers were Wholesale 

Bottlers whose lorry overturned at the junction 

throwing beer bottles everywhere, even into the 

golf course. The people who attended the party 

were on the golf course at the time, and hearing the 

crash ran to the scene of the accident. Passers-by 

also stopped to quench their thirst. 



 

 

25
th

 July 1971  

The Stapling Team - These girls folded 750 

Newsletters every Saturday morning. They are: 

Bernadette Timmons, Christine Barr, Alice Lynch, 

Catherine McHale, Clare Travers, Siohnan Ní 

Chonraoí and Margaret Fleming. 

 

 

 

7
th

 November 1971 

Summer Outing to the Barton Cup Final in 

Arklow – Mrs. Kehoe, Deirdre McGrath, Mrs. 

Byrne, Marie Rankin, Robert O’Shea, Mrs. Taylor 

Mrs. Anne Callan, Ray Callan.  

 

 

 

6
th

 August 1972 

Red Cross: We apologise for the lack of members 

on Mass duty last Sunday, but this was due to the 

fact that members were called on duty to the 

Collinstown Refugee Camp. Members will be back 

on duty today, but while the refugee camp exists 

we cannot promise members for duty. This week is 

our Community Week and members will be 

available at all events. 

 

EXOTIC INTERLOPER  
 

There’s a sunflower in my garden.   

I didn’t plant it, didn’t sow it,  

Didn’t even know that it was there. 

It dropped into the sodden earth from God knows 

where. 
 

I welcomed the exotic stranger,  

Tended it with love. 

Fenced it round for its protection,  

Expecting to affect the roots and 

shoots it spawned  

To help them hold 

And mould themselves into the 

unwelcoming soil. 
 

I talked to my visitor to make it feel at home  

Imagined that its odd broad leaves  

Would grow and thrive  

And strive to reach the heavens. 

Prayed that its tall stem  

Would bend and sway in the prevailing winds. 
 

The plant was brave and valiant.    

It tried hard  

To reach its full potential  

In what turned out to be a saturating summer. 

Each day it raised its face, expecting sunlight, 

approbation 

But deluge dashed its hopes.  It hung its head, 

dejected. 
 

Nurturing alone won’t stop this flower from being 

stunted. 

It needs real warmth to let it grow  

Alongside rose  

And blue hydrangea.   

The climate must be right  

Before it settles down among the older hybrids. 
 

If the elements improve, the weather gods are kind,  

One day my interloper will open wide  

Its round brown face with yellow halo,  

Then moving easily in a benign breeze, 

It will blend with the whole ensemble  

And perform a stately gavotte. 
 

By Joan OôFlynn (1942 ï 2009) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Joan O’Flynn 

Joan was a long term typist with Lucan 

Newsletter having joined the team in 1982.  

She was also a prolific writer of prose and 

poetry, and penned many articles for the 

publication. ‘Joanôs Bookô was launched in 

2010, following her untimely passing in 

2009. 
 

At this time, we also remember all our team 

members who have passed away.  

 



The Times of the First Lucan Newsletter 1967 by Denis Torsney 
 

Lucan Newsletter 
was published for 

the first time on 

Sunday 26
th

 

February 1967. 

Here are some 

things that were 

happening in 

Ireland at that time.  

 

Ballymun Towers 
In June 1963, tenement collapses in Bolton Street 

and Fenian Street led to four deaths. The city’s 

authorities answer was the building of Ballymun 

Towers. In October 1967 tenants moved into the 

first of what would be seven 15-storey tower 

blocks. The new town of Ballymun regarded as a 

world away from the slums of the city centre.  

 

Buntús Cainte 
Buntús Cainte (first steps in spoken Irish) was first 

shown on RTE in September 1967. It was 

presented by Máire O’Neill and Aileen Geoghegan. 

Its appeal lay in being lively and humorous and in 

using both Irish and English together with simple 

cartoons. 

 

Northern Ireland Civil Rights Association 
On 9

th
 April 1967 the Northern Ireland Civil 

Association was founded. The Catholic minority in 

Northern Ireland were denied civil rights. The aim 

of the association was to end discrimination in 

elections, employment and housing. The following 

year, in October 1968, TV pictures showed RUC 

officers baton-charging a civil rights demonstration 

in Derry. From this point on the movement became 

international news.  

 

Free Secondary Education 
On 10

th
 September 1967, Donogh O’Malley, as 

Minister for Education, announced a system of free 

secondary education. His proposals were hugely 

popular with the public despite reservations from 

some party colleagues. Tragedy struck a year later 

when he was killed in a car crash. This ended a 

very promising political career. He left a grieving 

wife and two children His nephew Des O’Malley 

succeeded him as the TD for Limerick East.  

 

Calendar 1967 
Looking at the calendar for 1967 we see that Easter 

was early that year. It fell on Sunday 26
th

 March. 

Christmas Day was on Monday. St. Patrick’s Day 

was on Friday. Workers were not looked after as 

well as they are now. There were no May or 

October Bank Holidays! 

 

Famous Births in 1967 
Noel Gallagher (Oasis) 

Davina McCall (Big Brother Host) 

Paul Gascoigne (Footballer) 

Eleanor McEvoy (Singer / Songwriter). 

 

Famous Deaths in 1967 
Vivien Leigh (Actress)  

Brian Epstein (Beatles Manager) 

Patrick Kavanagh (Poet / Novelist) 

Helena Molony (fought in 1916 and was the first 

woman president of The Irish Trade Union 

Congress). 

 

International News 
Foinavon won the 1967 Aintree Grand National 

after the rest of the field fell, refused or were 

hampered at the 23
rd

 fence. This horse was lagging 

behind and managed to avoid the melee. Foinavon 

took the lead and won the race at 100/1! In 1984 

the 23
rd

 fence was named after Foinavon. 
 

“Flower Power” reigned as the “Summer of Love”   

took hold in San Francisco. 
 

On the 4
th

 July 1967, the UK Parliament 

decriminalised male homosexuality in England and 

Wales. 
 

On the 25
th

 May 1967, Celtic became the first 

British team to win a European Cup Final. They 

beat Inter Milan 2-1. Tommy Gemmell and Steve 

Chalmers were the goal scorers in an engrossing 

match played in Lisbon. 

 

Weather 
The summer of 1967 (June, July, August) 

While the weather for the overall summer was 

slightly disappointing, June weather at Casement 

Aerodrome was notable for lack of rain (only 25% 

of normal). The warmest day for that June was 

Wednesday 28
th

 when 23.1 degrees was reached. 

On Sunday 11
th

 June an impressive 14.6 hours of 

sunshine was achieved. 

 

Sunday 26th February 1967 
And what about the weather on the day the Lucan 

Newsletter was first published? 
 

Casement Aerodrome reports show: 

Maximum temperature 10 degrees (slightly 

above normal). 

Rainfall 1.5 millimetres (slightly below normal). 

Sunshine 5.2 hours (twice normal!). 
 

And so on that cheerful weather note, the Lucan 

Newsletter began and continues to flourish to this 

day! 

 



Political Notes  
 
Cllr Danny O’Brien - Lucan & 
Palmerstown Sinn Fein  
Ph. 086 8570828 dannyobrien@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie 

TD Eoin O Broin - Constituency Office, Lucan Village: 

016218653 

Weekly Canvas:  Lucan & Palmerstown Sinn Fein 

continues with our weekly canvases. Last Saturday 

we met with residents in Elmbrook. If we missed 

you, we left contact information for your attention. 

Participatory Budget Scheme:  “Your 

Community, You Decide” SDCC will pilot its 

Participatory Budget Scheme for 2017.  ú300,000 

funding is available for projects in the Lucan area. 

Locals are invited to the launch being held in the 

Clarion Hotel on 28th February, 7.00pm. All are 

encouraged to attend, voice opinions and make 

submissions. Projects will later be selected and 

residents will be invited to vote on selected ideas.  

Get involved and influence how best to use this 

funding to improve our communities. 

Keep Informed:   For local and national views and 

updates, click and LIKE Lucan & Palmerstown 

Sinn Fein Facebook page.  

 

John Curran T.D. Fianna Fáil  
E: John.curran@oireachtas.ie  Ph: 01 6183792. 

facebook.com/john.curranff,  Twitter: @curranjohna 

Lucan Community College:  I have called on the 

Minister for Education Richard Bruton to urgently 

move to deliver the much needed extension at 

Lucan Community College.  I have been raising 

this issue with the Minister since April 2016, where 

the then Minister informed me that the project was 

to proceed to construction in 2016.   However, 

delivery and completion of the extension work is 

now stuck and making no progress past the very 

early stage of Architectural Planning Process 

(Stage 2A).  

The most recent reply from Minister Bruton does 

not give a date for approval to proceed to the next 

stage never mind a date for completion let alone 

opening. This is very worrying for the entire school 

community at Lucan Community College. 

ESB Networks are recruiting electrical 

apprentices during March/April 2017:  For more 

information visit: https://esbnetworks.ie/careers 

 

Paul Gogarty – Independent 
Community Alliance 
Tel: 087-2752489.  E-mail: info@paulgogarty.com 

On-street car sharing services:  I’ve been 

contacted by a number of people wondering why 

such a service is not provided in Lucan. In fact one 

of the market leading companies has already 

approached SDCC but did not get a response as of 

yet. So I’ve tabled a motion asking for this to be 

facilitated, particularly with electric vehicles, as 

some people choose not to have a car/second car or 

can’t afford to run one, but would like to have the 

option when necessary. 

Participatory democracy:  Independent 

Councillors, including Mayor Guss O’Connell, Cllr 

Liona O’Toole and I were instrumental in getting 

the pilot scheme up and running whereby citizens 

can vote on how to spend a discretionary €300,000 

in their area. Lucan was selected as the first option 

and there will be public meetings on same. Myself 

and others will update shortly. 

 

Gino Kenny TD – People Before Profit 
Ph: 01-403007 / 01- 6183816, Email: gino.kenny@oir.ie 

Lucan Community College:  I am disappointed to 

discover that there have been delays to the building 

project in Lucan Community College. This much 

needed expansion is needed to keep up with 

demand for increased enrolment. I have been 

contacted by many people involved in the school 

community to express their disappointment 

regarding the delays. I have put a question to 

Minster Bruton asking for clarification on the 

delays and an expected timeframe for completion. I 

have insisted that this is a matter of urgency that 

must be dealt with. 

Pensions:  As a member of the committee of 

Social Protection I am deeply concerned about the 

discrimination against women who raised their 

families before 1994, who are losing pension 

contributions. There is a huge equality issue with 

Budget 2012 that is affecting women now coming 

to pension age.  

 

Cllr. William Lavelle - Fine Gael  
Chairman of SDCC Planning & Transport Committee. 

36 St. Andrews Drive, Lucan.  0874107885. 

wlavelle@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie 

West Dublin Traffic:  Transport Infrastructure 

Ireland (formerly known as the National Roads 

Authority) have published a new report 

recommending building a new orbital road to the 

West of Lucan to link the N7 to N4 with a possible 

onward link to the N3. Such a new road would take 

traffic away from Lucan Village, Newcastle Road 

and Outer Ring Road. Obviously any new Liffey 

crossing would require careful environmental 

consideration. Government funding would be 

required. I would be interested in your views on 

this matter! 

Woodies Bridge:  I accept the valid local concerns 

in relation to proposals by council engineers to 

remove the right-turn onto the N4 westbound. 

Councillors have requested new traffic counts. 

Air Quality:  I have written to the EPA in relation 

to testing in the Lucan area. 

 

 

mailto:dannyobrien@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie
mailto:John.curran@oireachtas.ie
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Cllr. Ed O’Brien - Fianna Fáil 
Constituency Office, 9/10 The Village Centre, 
Lucan. Ph: 01 6217623/6105811 
Mob: 087 7997609.  E: eobrien@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie 
www.facebook.com/edobrienlucan@EdOBrien1 
Leader Fianna Fáil Group on SDCC 

LCC Extension:  I am very disappointed with the 

response from Minister Bruton in relation to this 

ongoing issue. No clarity has been offered by his 

department in relation to when this extension will 

progress and I have asked my colleague John 

Curran TD to address the matter directly with the 

Minister in Dail Eireann. 

Christmas Lights:  I have met with a number of 

groups since the turn of the year to establish a 

working group to provide Christmas lights in 

Lucan for Christmas 2017. If you would like to 

discuss this with me please contact me as I will be 

putting proposals to South Dublin County Council 

in the coming weeks to ensure action is taken. 

 

Frances Fitzgerald TD, Tánaiste, 
Minister for Justice and Equality - Fine 

Gael  01 4577712, frances.fitzgerald@oir.ie  
Tandyôs Lane: Tandy’s Lane will be 

closed Saturday 25
th

 March (5am to 12 noon) for a 

clean-up of dumping. A reminder that residents can 

report any dumping to 1850 365 121 

Employment Figures:  Figures released this week 

show employment is now at its highest level since 

2008. 206,000 more people are now working since 

the launch of the Action Plan for Jobs in Feb 2012. 

Statistics can seem meaningless but this has a real 

impact for communities, as every job created has a 

positive effect for local families, businesses and 

services. 

Shop Front Grant Scheme:  The Council recently 

launched the Shopfront Grant Scheme to help 

owners improve the appearance of shop fronts. 

Grants are available for a wide range of works 

including painting, replacing signage or even 

replacing etc. Closing date: 31
st
 March. 

 

Transport Users - Lucan people who use their 

car for work in the city area or just beyond the 

centre will find it very difficult to reach their 

destination or car park when the new traffic 

restrictions for Cross City Luas come into force at 

the end of August. These traffic restrictions hit 

people harder where the bus is not suitable for 

them or people with a disability.  One lane should 

be left for the car until this transport Luas link beds 

down and suitable alternatives are worked out. The 

hard hit motorist put up with a lot of inconvenience 

over the past five years. All options should be 

looked at to be fair to all users. We need a short 

link of Luas from Fatima to Stephens Green to 

make this possible.  T. Newton 086 3127364    

Cllr. Ruth Nolan Indepentents4Change 
Phone 0868540030. E: ruthnolan@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie 

Fair Deal Scheme:   At this month’s Council 

meeting I had a motion passed to extend the Fair 

Deal scheme to people who want to stay in their 

own homes. The Nursing Homes Support Scheme, 

also known as the “Fair Deal”, provides financial 

support to people who need long-term nursing 

home care. The scheme is operated by the Health 

Service Executive (HSE). Under this scheme, you 

make a contribution towards the cost of your care 

and the State pays the balance. 

Tesco Strike:  There are twenty Tesco shops on 

strike at the moment. Tesco’s are trying to axe the 

contracts of staff who are working there pre 1996. 

Tesco Ireland reported profits of €2.5 billion last 

year. Please do not pass the pickets and support the 

staff, in a strike that is totally justified.  

 

Cllr. Liona O’Toole -  Independent 
member of Community Alliance 
Chair of Lucan/Palmerstown Area Committee 

lotoole@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie , www.lionaotoole.com 

087-2795274 
Lucan Sarsfields GAA:   I would like to thank the 

chairperson of Lucan Sarsfield GAA for the 

opportunity to engage on matters relating to the 

club and to officially meet the new committee to 

discuss the Club 2020 Strategy. As a family 

member of the club I look forward to continue 

supporting the club over the next few years 

ensuring facilities are provided as the club continue 

to grow.  

ú300K, Have your Say on how it is spent!  As a 

member of the Community Alliance I’m delighted 

to inform you that following the Community 

Alliance Budget submission we achieved the 

introduction of a Participatory Budget for 2017. 

This is the first time in South Dublin County 

Council. Lucan has been selected for 2017 and the 

launch takes place this Tuesday 28
th

 in Clarion 

hotel. 

 
Celbridge Mill  

Community Centre  
New Community Choir Practice takes place at 

Celbridge Mill on Wednesdays, 11 - 1pm  

Ideal for anyone suffering from Dementia or 

Alzheimers and their carers  
 

Walking Indoor Soccer for the over 50s – 70s. 

Supported by the FAI this casual fun session of 

soccer takes place at The Mill on Tuesdays at 7 pm 

and is Indoor. 
 

For more information 

www.celbridgemillcommunitycentre.ie or email 

celbridgemillcommunitycentre@gmail.com 

Phone 01 6288556 

mailto:eobrien@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie
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Senior Football season is underway with the 

Lucan losing out to St Jude’s in the season opening 

St Vincent De Paul Cup competition, intermediate 

football also losing to Kilmacud in the Joy Cup, 

Junior A’s did get the better of St Brendans in the 

Stacy Cup as did the Junior B’s in an O’Broin Cup 

with a win over Erin Go Bragh. 
 

Senior Hurling lost their Boland Cup opener to St 

Brigids 2:16 to 0:19. 
 

Dinner Dance: April 1st is the date for a club 

dinner dance. Tickets will be available later this 

week. 
 

Minor B Hurling opened their league with a win 

over St Patricks while Senior Hurling have their 

Boland Cup opener against St Brigids tonight 

away in Russel Park at 8:15pm. 
 

In Camogie Lucan were well represented in the 

Senior Dublin team with Emma Flanagan, Mairi 

Moynihan and Ali Twomey included in the team 

that lost out to Cork.  In Dublin’s premier junior 

2:10 to 1:05 win over Roscommon Emer Keenan 

and Michelle Kelly played their part. 
 

Lucanôs Ladies Football Team participated in 

COMÓRTAS PEILE PÁIDÍ Ó SÉ at the weekend. 

In the end, Clounmacon got the better of them in 

the final. 
 

On the juvenile side it was a football weekend 

with strong wins for the U13AB, U14AB, U15B, 

and U16A.  
 

LastManStanding is up and running, so be sure to 

get your entry in by 5pm on Friday. 
 

25 Card Drive is on Friday and the Cupla Focal 

Club continues on Monday.  
 

Date for your Diary: Lucan Sarsfields Golf 

Society 2017 AGM will be held in the clubhouse 

on Tuesday 7th March at 9.00pm. All are very 

welcome. 
 

Family Membership: Anyone interested in 

availing of Family Life Membership, contact the 

registrar on 087-9573340. 
 

The Set Dancing also on Wednesday next at 

8:30pm in the function room. 
 

Bingo is also back on Wednesday evenings 8:30pm 

in the club bar. 

Club Shop is back open. Times are Sat 10:30-

12:30 Thurs 7pm-8:30pm. A number of items are 

on sale at a reduced price including Pink Ladies 

Jackets, and Tee-Shirts,  
 

Lucan District Credit Union Academy. Saturday 

9.30am for Camogie and Girls Football, 10am for 

Boys Football and Hurling, for boys and girls born 

in 20010, 2011 and 2012 – 12th Lock. 
 

Lotto: There was no winner of the €3,000 lotto and 

the numbers were 13, 18, 20 and 22. The sponsor 

was REA Auctioneers and next weeks €3,500 draw 

will be managed by Team Frank Flemming. 

Tickets can be purchased online, at the club, in 

Carey’s Newsagents or in Vesey Arms or Kenny’s 

Bar. 
 

_______________________________ 

 

 

 

Lucan Citizens Information Centre 
Ballyowen Castle Community Centre, Lucan 

Ph. 0761 07 5090, Fax. 01 6217930 

Email Lucan@citinfo.ie 

www.citizensinformation.ie 
 

Opening hours: Monday to Friday 

10 am to 1 pm and 2pm to 4 pm each 

day, convenience, please arrive before 12.30 p.m. 

in the morning, and before 3.45pm in the 

afternoon, as we close promptly.   
 

Citizens Information Phone Service (CIPS) 0761 

07 4000 – opening hours 9 am to 8 pm Monday to 

Friday. 
 

MABS (Money Advice and Budgeting Service) 

helpline and MABS mortgage arrears helpline  

are both on the same number 0761 07 2000. 

Our services are free and confidential. 
 

Free Legal Advice Clinic (FLAC) on Thursday 

nights from 7 pm to 8.30 pm.  FLAC telephone and 

referral line 1890 350250. Please note that FLAC 

provides Free Legal Advice and not Free Legal 

Aid.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CUMANN NA  

                  SÁIRSÉALAIGH  

 LEAMHCÁIN  

                  www.lucansarsfields.ie     
            1886                     

Tea Dance  
Palmerstown Community & Youth 

Centre (beside Supervalu) 

Sunday 26
th

 February 2017, 3pm ï 6pm 

Live Band ï Chris Dallat 

Only €5 

Light Refreshments,  

Raffle and Prizes 
 

More information ï 01-6166981 

 

 



 

 
 
 
 
LUCAN HARRIER  
& ATHLETICS CLUB 

Lucan Harrier & Athletics Club wishes Lucan 

Newsletter a very happy 50th Anniversary.  Since 

Lucan Harriers was set up to promote athletics in 

the local community of Lucan, Lucan Newsletter 

has been an ongoing support to the Club.  Whether 

it is advertising upcoming Club and fundraising 

events, to reporting on the successes of the clubs 

athletes of all levels - juvenile, Fit4Life, Senior and 

Master - the Lucan Newsletter has always been on 

hand to be a voice in the community.  We wish 

Lucan Newsletter all the best for their 50th 

celebrations and hope they will continue to inform 

the Lucan community for many years to come. 

 

 

ST. MARY’S CARDS 
1st: Martin Connolly 

2
nd

: Maureen Carty 

3
rd

: Tony Rigney 

4
th

: Tommy Ennis 

 

 

ST. MARY’S LUCAN BRIDGE CLUB 
Results: Monday 20th February 2017  

N/S:  
1

st
:  Eileen Lynch & Shelia Fallon  

2
nd

: Frances Dempsey & Mary Fitzsimons 

3
rd

: Jacinta McKelvey & Marguerite   

Cunningham    
E/W:  

1
st
:  Margaret Nardone & Miriam Doyle 

2
nd

: Kay Cullen & Carmel Shanley 

3
rd

: Bridie Nestor & Nuala Joyce 

Notice: TD for Monday 27th Feb. Phil Devlin. 

 

 

ESKER CELTIC 
Aviva Soccer Sisters Camps 

For Girls aged 7 – 12 years 

Great Fun! 

Receive Exclusive Kit 

Venue: Esker Celtic 

Dates: Monday 10
th

 and Tuesday 11
th

 April 

Cost €30 – Family Discounts 

Book online or call 1890 653 653 

For more information: www.soccersisters.ie 

 

LUCAN PITCH & PUTT CLUB 

Winter Leagues (Sponsored by Halpenny Golf) 

The Semi Finals of the Winter Leagues took place 

last Sunday. The first semi-final was Paul County's 

Winter Explorers V Kathleen Croke's Golden 

Oldies +1. The Golden Oldies proved the stronger 

team and took the first spot in the final. The second 

match was Seve's Sockets and Peter Keogh's Night 

Links. Seve's sockets came out the winner in this 

match to get the second spot in the final.  The final 

will start at 11.30am and it consists of Seve's 

Sockets V Golden Oldies +1. Make sure to come 

up and support. Only one scalp to report this week, 

they are getting scarce now. Danny Kilduff was the 

victim to his second scalp when Kathleen Croke 

won their match. Well done Kathleen. 

A big thank you to Halpenny Golf for their kind 

sponsorship of this competition.  
 

Ladies & Gents Day Outing 

All money due for the day outing which takes place 

on the 4
th

 March is due this weekend so please 

make sure all money is paid up. Music that night is 

by Flanno. 
 

Ladies Weekend Away 

The sheet is on the board for this year’s Ladies 

Weekend Away to Mullingar. Please see Lady 

Captain Linda for any information needed.  
 

Condolences 

The committee and members wish to offer their 

deepest sympathy to Jimmy, Johnny and the 

Thompson family on the recent death of their 

brother Willie. May he rest in peace. 

 

 

LUCAN TROUT & SALMON ANGLERS 
A.G.M. 

1. The Annual General Meeting was held in 

Kenny’s function room on 18
th

 January 2017. 

2. The new committee was elected for the season 

2017. 

3. The aims and objectives of the Club will be: 

¶ To offer coaching in the fly fishing and 

game angling. 

¶ To promote the Club within the local 

community. 

¶ To manage Club water as a game fishery. 

¶ To ensure a duty of care to all members. 

¶ To provide all its services in a way that is 

fair and inclusive to everyone. 

4. Due to falling numbers within the Club, we are 

now in the position to offer a limited number 

of memberships. 

¶ Full Members 

¶ Associate Members 

¶ Junior Members 

Noel OôNeill, Chairperson  

http://www.soccersisters.ie/


Church Notices - 26th February 2017 
 

St. Mary's Parish 
Sunday Masses:  Vigil Saturday, 6.30 pm, 

8.45am, 9.45am, 11am, 12.15pm and 7pm 

Ash Wednesday:1
st
 March is a day of fast and 

abstinence.  Ashes will be blessed and distributed 

at 10am and 7.30pm Masses 
 

During Lent: Masses 10am and 7.30pm, Monday 

to Friday.  Saturday 10am.  
 

Rosary:  During Lent The Rosary will be 

Said at 9.30am and will be followed by  

Morning Prayer (Monday to Saturday) 
 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: 
(Nuns Chapel), on Thursday 2pm-4pm and 

Saturday  

7.30 pm – 9.00 pm 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturday 

after  

10 am Mass and after the 6.30pm Mass 
 

Lectio Divinie: A prayerful looking at the 

Sunday Gospels. In the Bungalow each 

Thursday in Lent at 8pm 
 

Deepest Sympathy to the family and 

friends of Margaret Patterson, Anley 

Court and to the wife, family and friends of 

William (Willie) Thompson, Sarsfield 

Park.  May they rest in peace. 
 

St. Vincent de Paul - Church collection at 

all Masses next Saturday/Sunday 4
th

/5
th

 

March.  Many thanks for your generosity. 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

Divine Mercy Parish 
Sunday Masses: Vigil Saturday, 6.30 pm,  

10.30 am and 12 noon 
 

Weekday Masses: Monday- Friday 9.15 am 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St. Patrick's Parish 

Sunday Masses: Vigil Saturday, 7.00 pm, 9am, 

10.30am and 12 noon - Folk Mass 

Weekday Masses: Monday to Saturday 10am 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturdays after 

10am and 7pm Masses. 
 

An Ecumenical Lenten Bible Study  
Godôs Heart for Migrants 

Biblical Wisdom for a World in Turmoil 

A Five Week Bible Study 

Where: The Pastoral Centre, St. Patrick’s Parish, 

Esker 

When: Monday’s during Lent – commencing 

Monday 6th March at 7.30pm to 9pm (including 

refreshments) 
 

Themes 

Week 1:  God’s People as Migrants 

Week 2: God’s Heart for Migrants 

Week 3: Ruth – a Story of Migration 

Week 4: Ruth – a Story of Integration 

Week 5: A Migrant People 
 

Format of each Session 

Introduction to the theme, Scripture,  

Questions to be explored, Prayer. 

 
 

 

Lucan Presbyterian Church 
Sunday: 10.30am Morning Worship 

Crèche and Children’s Ministry.  

All Welcome. 

 

Lucan Methodist Church 
Sunday: 10am Holy Communion  

 

St. Andrew’s Church of Ireland 
Sunday: St. Andrewôs - 9am and 10am  

St. Maryôs Leixlip 11.30am 

 

Gospel Baptist Church 
Pastor Les Hill, Church Office: 085-190 2454 

Web: www.LucanChurch.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St Mary's Folk Group  
       Our next Mass takes place this 

Sunday 12.15pm. 

Please sing along with us 

Kingõs Voices 
 

The mixed choir of King’s College, Cambridge and the Maynooth University Chamber Choir presents a 

combined concert of choral music in the College Chapel of St. Patrickôs College, Maynooth. 

26th March at 19:30. 

Admission is €10 for standard ticket and €8 for concession. 
 

Works to be performed include the following: T. Tallis – If Ye Love Me, M. Duruflé –  

Ubi Caritas, G. Palestrina – Sicut Cervus, A. Bruckner – Christus Factus Est, F. Poulenc 

 – Videntes Stellam …………...and many more.                                  A concert not to be missed! 

For more information please contact james.murphy@spcm.ie 

or visit  www.maynoothcollege.ie/pontifical-university. 
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